General Faculty Organization Meeting 
December 6, 2010 3:30 pm, UW1 110

Chair:  Bruce Kochis

Present:  Steve Holland, GFO Vice Chair, Constantin Behler, JoLynn Edwards, Bill Erdly, Michael Goldberg, Pam Joseph, Gray Kochhar-Lindgren, Jim Miller, Nancy Place, Gowri Shankar, Linda Watts and Carol Zander

Welcome – Bruce Kochis, GFO Chair
Kochis welcomed the faculty and opened discussion on the Proposal to Establish Schools at UWB.  The proposal is a response to multiple influences of growth patterns over the years and proposes a new structure for the Bothell campus.  The transition to schools has been proposed as a step in organizing an administrative structure and establishing academic units capable of scaling up for the future.  Last year Provost Wise gave approval for UWB and UWT to establish schools, headed by directors.  The EC has structured discussion on this issue into two areas of focus:
1. Support in principle of the creation of schools at UWB
2. Implementation of the creation of schools at UWB 

Creation of Schools at UWB 
	The EC representatives have asked programs to conduct a vote on the support in principle for the creation of schools at UWB.  The GFO will hold forums to gather faculty input and maintain strong faculty engagement in this issue. 

GFO discussion points
· Programs will exercise internal decision-making on the transition to schools. 
· Some issues involved in a transition from programs to schools:
· Internal governance structure of P&T, schools will have their own P&T committees.
· How will the P&T structure create a range of input for review?
· How will P&T be handled in smaller programs that might not become schools, it is imperative that all faculty have a fair and equitable review process for P&T.
· Size should not be the sole criteria in the transition of a program to a school, programs at UWB have strong identities and it may not serve smaller programs to be merged with other programs in the formation of a school.
· Academic integrity and common academic purpose should determine whether programs should merge.
· Pressure for schools to gather FTE could create divisions and inequitable resource and budget allocation.
· Will the new school structure align with the campus mission and goals?  The interdisciplinary focus of education at UWB should be maintained.  We do not want the creation of schools to create silos in our culture or a two-tiered system, it is important to maintain the interdisciplinary culture here; it is part of our identity.
· Equitable treatment of faculty for promotion and tenure must be maintained.
1. We could keep the campus-level CCPTFA structure in place for all the schools.
1. If we want to change the structure for P&T, a change in the GFO Bylaws would be required.
· The step toward schools at UWB and UWT impacts how we think about the entire UW structure.  A new president may allow more flexibility in creating schools and colleges.  At this time the title of dean is not available for UWB and UWT, so the structure that will allow us to move forward would be to create schools.  It would be better to establish schools while we have the opportunity.
· Academic titles have value, schools headed by a dean are better for external relations.
· The EC will follow the RCEP process if it is implemented at UWB.
· Substantive changes from programs to schools:
· Internal P&T process
· Greater capacity for budget management, sub-unit differentiation and external relations.
· The P&T process needs to be conducted on two levels, the process level (ensure that the case is handled properly) and the program review level.
· The GFO Campus Council on Promotion, Tenure and Faculty Affairs handles the process level at UWB.

Kochis and Holland asked the faculty to submit any feedback/input on the issue of the creation of schools at UWB to them.

Campus Learning Outcomes
Kochis opened the discussion on establishing campus learning outcomes with the faculty.  Campus-wide learning goals will inform programs and help in assessing accreditation requirements.  UWB will be independently accredited in 2012.  The EC reviewed an inventory of existing goals across programs and will summarize overlaps in the goals.  VCAA Jeffords and Professor Goldstein are working on compiling program goals by themes across the campus. 

GFO discussion points
· Campus goals must align with the UWB mission and goals
· Do students have the capacities we want them to have upon graduation?
· Develop common practices to document assessment of outcomes.
· Study national models of assessing learning outcomes.
· Some issues involved in the development of learning goals at UWB:
· Distinguish between learning goals and learning outcomes.
· Programs have different measurements to assess learning outcomes, determine how programs operationalize learning goals and measure learning outcomes.
· Identify what funding and resources are available to support learning outcomes.
· Determine the criteria that accreditors use for assessing learning goals.
· Campus-wide learning goals can serve as a source of identity for the campus.
· Examine different models, consult with small campuses.

CUSP
   Implementation
Kochis updated the faculty on the CUSP implementation.  Led by Gray Kochhar-Lindgren, the CUSP Implementation Task Force met over the summer and incorporated policy principles developed by the EC in recommendations for the next steps in implementation of CUSP.  Those steps were reviewed by EC this Autumn Quarter to determine if they are within the guidelines established by the policies and principles in the EC recommendation.  The EC approved the recommendations of the CUSP Implementation Task Force contingent on recommendations providing appropriate compensation for FOCUS members.
GFO discussion points
· The EC will receive reports from CUSP on a regular basis.
· Retention issues may not have been resolved; continuity would be strengthened with full-time CUSP faculty.
· Faculty staffing issues – there are ongoing discussions with program directors to have full-time faculty teaching in CUSP.
· Resources for advising and student support must be strengthened.
· Develop information literacy.

UW Budget
	Kochis informed the faculty about the legislative budget update, budget cuts the UW faced this autumn will not severely impact UWB.  There is no legal outcome at this time over the issue of faculty salaries.  Faculty Senate discussions have been held on the Executive Order that suspends faculty salaries.  The UWB budget is dependent on campus growth and increasing the number of out-of-state and international students.  This increase of international students should also have a positive impact on the diversity of the campus.  Resources for support services for these students will need to be considered.  

Meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm
Minutes submitted by Barbara Van Sant


 
 



